
AVAILABILITY OF THIRD MODIFIED TEXT 

AND DOCUMENT ADDED TO THE FILE 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the California State Board of Optometry (Board) has proposed 

additional modifications to the text of section 1516 in Division 15 of Title 16 of the California Code of 

Regulations, which were the subject of a regulatory hearing on January 26, 2015.  A copy of the modified 

text, including any documents incorporated by reference, is enclosed. Any person who wishes to comment 

on the proposed modifications may do so by submitting written comments beginning March 22, 2016 and 

ending April 6, 2016, to the person indicated in this Notice. 

Notice is also given that the following document is being added to the rulemaking record for the 

regulatory proceeding concerning “Section 1516 in Division 15 of Title 16 of the California Code of 

Regulations”: 

1. ADDENDUM to the INITIAL STATEMENT OF REASONS Sections 1516 and 1582 of Title 16 of the 

California Code of Regulations. 

 

The above documents are available on the Board’s website at www.optometry.ca.gov.  You may also 

request a copy by contacting the person named below. 

 

The Availability of the Second Modified Text and Addendum to the Initial Statement of Reasons 

indicated above was originally noticed on March 4, 2016, with a comment period of March 4, 2016 until 

March 19, 2016; however, due to an issue with the email system, some parties were not notified.  

 

 If any person wishes to submit comments regarding the modified text, written comments must be 

submitted to the Board postmarked from March 22, 2016 and ending April 6, 2016, to the following person: 

 

  Contact Person:  Jessica Sieferman 

  Agency Name:  California State Board of Optometry 

  Address:  2450 Del Paso Road, Suite 105 

     Sacramento, CA 95834 

  Email:   Jessica.Sieferman@dca.ca.gov  

 

 Any responses to comments received or postmarked by April 6, 2016 will be reviewed and 

responded to by the Board in the Final Statement of Reasons in the rulemaking file.  Please note comments 

should be limited to only the most recent modifications made to the originally proposed language. 

Modifications to the regulatory text are indicated by double underlines (for additions) and double 

strikethroughs (for deletions). 

 

DATED: March 21, 2016 

 

 

 

      ______________________________ 

      Jessica Sieferman, Executive Officer 

      California State Board of Optometry 

http://www.optometry.ca.gov/
mailto:Jessica.Sieferman@dca.ca.gov

